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FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT 
 
PROPOSED INT. NO.: 77-A 
                                         
COMMITTEE: Committee on Governmental Operations, State & Federal Legislation 

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring the 311 customer service center to conduct customer satisfaction surveys after each 311 request for service or complaint is closed and to publish 311 request and survey data each month 
	SPONSORS: Council Members Dinowitz, Bottcher, Mealy, Joseph, Hudson, Farías, Schulman, Hanif, Abreu, Hanks, Avilés, Riley, Louis, Brooks-Powers and Restler 
 


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. No. 587-A would require the 311 customer service center to conduct customer satisfaction surveys after each individual call is deemed resolved, complete, or closed and provide the customer with an option to ask for the service request or complaint to be reopened. The 311 customer service center would be required to publish information on its website every month illustrating the number of requests or complaints that were received, the satisfaction and resolution rates of each agency, the number of requests or complaints that an individual asked to be reopened, and level of satisfaction with agency response for each type of request for service or complaint.

EFFECTIVE DATE: Immediately 
CITY COUNCIL ESTIMATE: 
 
	 
 
	Effective FY25 
	FY Succeeding Effective FY26 
	Full Fiscal Impact FY26 

	Revenues 
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 

	Expenditures 
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 

	Net 
	$0 
	$0 
	$0 


 
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH PROPOSED LOCAL LAW WOULD FIRST BECOME EFFECTIVE: Fiscal 2025 
 
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2026 
 
IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.  
 
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation, as the responsible City agency would use existing resources to fulfill this legislation’s requirements. The estimate from the Mayor’s Office of Management and Budget (OMB) agrees with the Council’s assessment that there would be no impact on expenditures. 
 
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A 
 
SOURCE OF INFORMATION:	New York City Council Finance Division 
The Mayor’s Office of Management and Budget  
 
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY:	Ross Goldstein, Financial Analyst  
 
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Julia K. Haramis, Unit Head 
Chima Obichere, Deputy Director 
Nicholas Connell, Counsel 
Jonathan Rosenberg, Managing Director 
 
 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET ESTIMATE: OMB provided a cost estimate that is attached in full. 
 
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the Council on March 7, 2024, as Int. No. 587 and referred to the Committee on Governmental Operations, State & Federal Legislation (the Committee). A hearing on this legislation was held by the Committee on September 19, 2024, and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended, and the amended version, Proposed Int. No. 587-A, will be considered by the Committee at a hearing on January 23, 2025. Upon majority affirmative vote by the Committee, Int. No. 587-A will be reported to the full Council for a vote on January 23, 2025.  
 
DATE PREPARED:  January 22, 2025 
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